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Treasurer’s Report 2017/18 
 

Financial operation of the APVI 

 

Auditing 

All the APVI accounts and financial transactions have been independently audited 
by WCA Chartered Accountants in Lismore. The audit reports have been sent to the 
APVI Board and are tabled at the AGM. Since 1 July 2014 the APVI has been using a 
bookkeeper and MYOB. 

 

Financial Statement 

The APVI’s breakdown of income and expenses for each year from July 2009 to June 
2018 is on the following page. It does not include projects funded by government 
bodies where all the funding must be spent on project-related costs, nor does it 
include the APSRC because income and expenditure are very ‘lumpy’ and each 
conference spans two financial years.  

 

Financial outcomes 

The net result is a gain of just over $20,000. As at 30 June 2018 the APVI had, in its 
Operational account, $68,805, and as at 5 Dec 2018, had $78,215. 

The main changes from the previous financial year are: 

- Interest income increased because we had more project-related money in 
the bank. 

- The project-related expenses decreased significantly to zero, mainly because 
expenses related to the solar map could be paid from project funding. 

- Bookkeeping expenses increased to be more in line with average years. 

- Consultancy salary decreased simply due to year-to-year variations. 

 

 

Rob Passey 
Treasurer 
Australian PV Institute 
5 Dec 2018



Australian	PV	Institute		

ABN	91	006	005	190	

www.apvi.org.au	

	

 

 

 


